Eastern Cyclo-Cross Association

Committee Meeting Minutes
7.30pm 17th August 2012

Present – Mark Wyer (MW), Keely Bunton (KB), Tim Butler (TB), Mandy Burchett (MB), Sara Flatt (SF), Pete Whelan (PW) and Dave Copland (DC).

1. Apologies - Steve Grimwood, Neil Pears, Shaun Aldous, Paul Rippon, Tony Wilkins and David Triggs. 

2. Matters Arising – From both the last meeting and AGM
TB and DC confirmed that the increased prices had been changed on the league entry form and race entry fee, as decided at the AGM and around 100 entries had already been received. 
3. Forthcoming Season –  3a) Any Issues
3b) Commissaires 

· Both MW and TB have yet to get a reply from Terry Morgans-Slader about being the PDA Co-ordinator, as Rosie has stepped down, MW to chase. DC stated that Susannah would do it if no-one else came forward but would rather an not IBC member took it on, also she would not change her plans if another PDA  operator pulled out of an event and someone else would need to be found. (Discussion continues later in the meeting)
· We will be staying with the spilt start for women, with them being set off 2 minutes after the men, although this may be adjusted depending on the course. 
· TB informed us that he is finding it hard sorting out league entries and work therefore this will be his last year doing this, he will see how it goes with doing the results and most of this is on the day work. It was suggested that it was advertise at the start of the season giving someone time to shadow Tim and see what would be involved. 
· He also told us that the new numbers would be arriving next week, although we now have a very wide spread of numbers, a lot of groundwork has been done to prepare ourselves if the league were to expand further. 
First few events

Due to the increased number of rider categories/signing on sheets it was discussed that there should be staggered signing on times, for example, apart from the first race, you can’t sign on for your race until signing on has shut for the previous race. 
Event 1 – Essex Roads: After discussing the distance between the signing on area and start at last year’s race, TB and DC decided they would still rather be indoors rather than in a tent, where it is waterproof and they are able to see the computer rather than be nearer to the start. 
Event 2 – Springfield Cross: MW stated that Chelmsford Youth CC, although helped last year and will know where the course goes, are novice event organisers so would ask David Triggs to speak to them and make sure they are happy and understand what is expected. 

Event 3 – Hoggenberg Cross: PW has got a Chief and Assistant Commissaire sorted for this event and it was hoped they would take on suggestions from last year’s event, regarding looking out for cracks and approaches to kerbs on the course.  
Event 4 – Ashwell: Commissaires are sorted and MW informed us that he had made changes to his courses based on last year’s race. 

Event 5 – Welwyn Cross: PW stills needs to sort commissaries for this event but it was hoped that maybe someone from Central could help out if needed. 
PW told us that he is still missing Chief Commissaires for the first 2 events but has assistant Commissaires however he is still awaiting a reply from some commissaires. MW suggested approaching Neil Simpson for the Essex Roads Event as it wouldn’t be too far for him to travel. He also stated that we could do with another commissaire for the Cyclo-X Enduro; SF suggested that although the event is being run as cyclo-cross we could approach a mountain bike commissaire if needed. 
Further to the discussion earlier about PDA operators, MW will contact Terry again about being the co-ordinator, as well as stating that the promoting club of an event should provide people who can operate the PDA. TB said that at least 2 maybe even 3 people per event were needed to work them. 
PW also mentioned that lots of commissaires have stated that they want to help at the big events, like European and Trophy is possible. 
4. Prize List

MW checked that everyone was happy with the revised Prize List he has sent round with the total fund being £460. It was discussed whether Elite Vets 40 and 45+ should have separate prizes but DC stated that it could encourage more people to ride in this category however it probably wouldn’t make that much difference. 
It was agreed that the Prize list would stay as the set list rather than a minimum list.  However organisers are welcome to add to the prize list with items rather than cash (e.g. bottle of sparkling wine) - Ideally this could be added to the bottom of the set prize list as a note.
For Under 12’s it was agreed at the AGM that organisers should be encouraged to award prizes perhaps in the form of spot prizes, it was also discussed at this meeting for them to have one certificate for the whole season which could be signed at each event or just a certificate at the end of the season. 
5. Changes to Cyclo-Cross Regulations 
KB informed every one of a few new changes to the 2012-13 Cyclo-Cross regulations; however none have an impact on our league as all our events are Category B anyway. For details can be found in the Cyclo-Cross Handbook. 
6.  AOB 

· SF updated us on new technology that is being tested nationally; there is a club management system which can adapted for league management which can then connect to online entry. TB stated we would need to confirm that we can give riders their allocated league number for each age category. 

SF said that this system could be ready for next year but we would have plenty of time to trial it before the beginning of next season. 
· KB reminded everyone that the Eastern Region AGM is on the 20th September however MW stated that as we are technically a sub-group of the Regional Board we don’t need to send anymore to the meeting specifically from the EC-CA. 
· DC told us that the PDA’s and website are fine and ready for the upcoming season. 

· MW told us that the leaflets will hopefully be sorted in time for Mildenhall Rally. 
· SF reminded us of the Cyclo-X Commissaire Course that is at West Suffolk Wheelers club room in Bury St Edmunds on 22nd September 2012 and that we could do with a few more people so we should pass on the message. Also the Region has purchased some new radios so there is a possibility we could borrow them for some cross events if needed. Finally SF believes are our region is doing better than other regions with our cyclo-cross league in terms of delivering events. 
· MW informed us that Martin Fry is stepping down as Youth Team Manager and that there will be less financially put towards the team but we will still hope to run training sessions. As well as identifying Team managers for Inter-areas, giving them time to look at possible riders. 
· MW also lets us know that Ian Poole is no longer on the National Cyclo-Cross Commission but is happy to join the committee adding his experience
· It was also discussed that we should put some dates in the diary for the next committee meetings so everyone knows well in advance, we will aim to have a meeting in early October, December, January and August. 
· Finally MW told us that he will be stepping down as Chairman next year due to an increased number of commitments, therefore we have some time to speak to possible candidates and advertise the role.  
· This season South East will be hosting the Regional Champs, date and venue yet to be announced.
7. Date of next meeting – Tuesday 9th October 7.30pm at Tim’s House 
